May 14, 2025

Attendance

E-board Members:

President: Kumpy Kump

1st VP: CJ Hobbs

2nd VP: Tico Sandoval

3rd VP: Danielle Mulkins

Race Referee: Louis Stevenson
Novice Representative: Damon Poor
Riders Representative: Don Williams
Secretary: Mallory Dobbs

Treasurer: Neil Heineman

Guests:

BOD Members:
Chris Wilcox
Craig Johnson
Mark DeGross

Meeting called to order at 7:00 pm

Treasurer’s reports

Accounts:

e Checking: ~$30,000

e Savings: ~$33,000

Round 1:

e Revenue ~$59,000, Expenses ~$56,000 — ~$3,000 profit.
e Friday track day: 107 riders.

e Race entries: 146 (slightly above average).

Noted high insurance and Ridge fees impacting margins.
Encouraging start compared to 2024.

Committee reports

Board Members’ Reports



President - Kumpy Kump

Vendors are very happy with new process/highlights/announcements about them
East meets west bike meet in Packwood August 15th.

1st VP - CJ Hobbs

Track Operations

Radios had issues during Round 1, later resolved by tech adjustments.

Staffing was adequate; slight shortage in corner workers but manageable.
Proposal: increase novice school capacity for Pacific round due to high demand.=
Insurance policy renewed for season.

2nd VP - Tico Sandoval

YTD Sponsorship revenue: ~$12,000.
Notable sponsors: Ducati Richmond, SBKUNDG, PNW Moto Gear, Track Time.
Ongoing conversations with additional local shops and businesses.
Banquet sponsorship structure under review—likely shift from per-class model to
gold/silver/bronze tiers.
Newsletter issued highlighting Round 1 results and rider spotlights.
Banquet Planning
- Survey being prepared for members to guide banquet preferences.
- Early suggestions favor a casual year-end banquet in the South Seattle/Kent area.
- MOHAI with motorcycle racing exhibit mentioned as potential venue.
- Committee to present options by late summer.

3rd VP - Danielle Mulkins

Nothing new to report

Club Secretary - Mallory Dobbs

First round of elections to occur at August Pacific round.

Positions up: Riders’ Rep, Secretary, Board of Directors, and others.
ElectionRunner software confirmed as platform.

Mallory to handle setup; nominations open in July.

Contingency payouts for Round 1 processed.

Referee - Louis Stevenson

Round 1 operations went smoothly.

Gridding: A few delays noted; will improve staging efficiency.
Flagging system: Positive feedback on new digital boards.
Rules: Need clarification on procedures for restarts after red flags.



Novice Rep - Damon Poor

- Strong turnout at Round 1; school filled up quickly. Suggests holding novice school every
Friday to keep up with growth.

Riders Rep - Don Williams

- Positive racer feedback overall. Concerns raised about sound system at Ridge; proposed
exploring outside contractor for PA.

Good of WMRRA

Action Items:

Clarify rulebook language on red-flag restarts (Louis).

Explore PA system vendor for Ridge events (Don).

Increase novice school capacity at Pacific (Damon & Danielle).
Prepare banquet sponsorship tier model (Tico).

Launch banquet survey to membership (committee).

Announce election nominations in July (Mallory).

Meeting adjourned at 8:00pm



